
 
 
 

HOOSIER MUSTANG CLUB 
10140 S. US HWY 31 

ELIZABETHTOWN, IN 47232 
 

NOVEMBER 13, 2019 
 

CLUB OFFICERS: Jerry Mihay, President 
                     Rick Mackey, Vice President 
   Sandy Bayles, Secretary 
   Don McCrary, Treasurer 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Joyce & Richard Artis, Frank & Sandy Bayles, Richard &  
   Shirley Bozell, Chuck Butler, Alice & John Curry, Steve & Sharri  
   Hamilton, Martha & Steve Knott, Rick Mackey, Don & Janice 
   McCrary, Jerry Mihay, Dave & Valarie Sell, Jim Skalski, Cathy & 
   Terry Thomas, Don Wehrman, Linda Black, Keith Louden, Marc 
   Sewell 
 
The monthly meeting of the HMC was held November 13, 2019 at the Sirloin 
Stockade in Columbus, IN.  The meeting was called to order by Jerry Mihay, 
President. 
 
The 50/50 was won by Steve Knott for $11.00 
 
TREASURER REPORT was given by Don McCrary.  The current balance $1501.06. 
Don also reported that First Financial Bank is now charging $3.00/month for paper 
bank statements.  It was decided by vote that we would get the statements on line 
to avoid this charge. 
 
SECRETARY REPORT:  The minutes of the October meeting were accepted as in the 
October newsletter. 
 



 
Thank you notes were received from Love Chapel, Hospice donation for the Artis 
grandson and also from Greg & Cheryl Hall (Artis grandson). 
 
EVENTS:  Movie night this Fri Nov 15.  Ford vs Ferrari.  Meet in the lobby of the 
theater at 7:10 pm. 
 
 Thanksgiving meal at Sandcreek Conservation Club Sat Nov 16, 6:00 pm. 
Table service will be provided.  Bring drinks to share.  This is a pitch-in so please 
contact Valarie Sell if you have not signed up yet. 
 
 Christmas Dinner at The Seasons in Nashville,  Sat. Dec 7 at 11:00 am.  Please 
bring a $10 gift per person.  The cost of the meal is $17.34 per person.  Please 
contact Terry Thomas to sign up.  He needs numbers and money by the end of the 
month. 
 
 PIZZA/PLANNING PARTY for 2020 on FEB 1, 2020 at Dave & Valarie Sell’s 
house, beginning at 5:30 pm. Please bring money to pitch-in for pizza, drinks to 
share, and also a favorite dish to go with pizza. 
 
NATIONAL MUSTANG DAY APRIL 17, 2020.  Decals will now cost $1 instead of being 
free.  The money is going to the National Mustang Museum.  T-shirts may be 
purchased with our club name on the back.  Rick Mackey proposed that the club 
buy the decals for our members, and get us registered.  Don McCrary seconded it.    
 
Jerry Mihay reported that the HMC has been reinstated with the state of Indiana in 
regards to our status as an organization.  Joyce Artis proposed that we make the 
filing that needs to be done with the federal and state become the duties of the 
club treasurer. Valarie Sell seconded it. It was also proposed to make an 
amendment to the by-laws to make these duties of the club treasurer.  Dave Sell 
made the motion and Frank Bayles seconded it.   It was brought to a vote by all club 
members present and was unanimous.  There will be an Executive Board meeting 
sometime after the first of the year to take care of this.  
 



 
Date for 2020 Car Show was discussed.  It was decided to keep with the date of Sep 
26.  We will again have an All Ford Show.  Frank made the motion and Valarie 
seconded it. 
 
ELECTIONS FOR 2020:  It was voted in Oct meeting that three of the current board 
resume their positions for 2020;  Jerry Mihay, Pres., Rick Mackey, Vice-Pres., and 
Sandy Bayles, Sec.  Since Don McCrary has already served as Treasurer for 2 
consecutive years, a new treasurer needs to be elected.  Thanks out to Don for a 
wonderful job well done! He has our records in great shape!  Dave Sell nominated 
Frank Bayles as Treasurer, seconded by Don McCrary. Welcome Frank to the office 
of Treasurer. 
 
We now have a debit card for the club which should help in purchasing things for 
the club.   
 
NEXT MEETING WILL BE FEB 12, 2020.  Jerry is checking with Sirloin Stockade to 
schedule our meetings for 2020. 
 
ADJOURNED UNTIL 2020!!  EVERYONE HAVE A WONDERFUL THANKSGIVING, 
CHRISTMAS, AND NEW YEARS SEASON!!  HOPE TO SEE YOU ALL IN 2020!!!! 
 
Submitted by:  Sandy Bayles, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


